
SUPERVISORS WORK SESSION 
DECEMBER 14, 2021- 2:30 PM 
SALISBURY TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL BUILDING 
 
 Supervisors in attendance were Dean Stoltzfus, Gordon Hoover and Les Houck.   
 
 Others in attendance were Kirsten Peachey, Township Manager. 
 
 Items discussed in this meeting:  2022 Budget/Wages; Lincoln Highway Sewer 
Expansion; MS4 Project Contract/Proposal. 
 
 The proposed 2022 budget and wages were discussed.  No motions were made.  The 
budget will be approved at the Board meeting on December 21, 2021 at 7:00 PM. 
 
 The Township Manager presented plans to extend the public sewer line on the south 
side of Lincoln Highway between Umbletown Road and Old Highway (south side).  The 
Township could potentially use the ARPA funds to pay for this if it qualifies under the final 
guidance.  The plans will be discussed at a future Board meeting. 
 
 The Township Manager told the Board that a contract/cost estimate was provided for the 
Smucker Farm Floodplain Restoration/MS4 project.  Since the funding for this project is federal 
funds and the Township also received federal ARPA funds it may benefit the Township to see if 
the NFWF funds could be shifted to a non-profit, such as the Pequea Watershed to eliminate 
the Township from having to undergo a single audit.  LandStudies (the consultant for this 
project) is checking if this is a possibility, which can then be further discussed at another 
meeting.   
 
 The next meeting will be held on December 21, 2021 at 7:00 PM. 
 
 The meeting adjourned at 4:30 PM. 
 
        Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
        Kirsten J. Peachey 
        Secretary- Salisbury Township 
 


